CHUTE FOREST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Annual Meeting May 13th 2021

Present:

Cllr Pike			Cllr Robertson
Cllr Stock			Cllr Farrell
Cllr Geraghty		Mrs C Wall Clerk and RFO


Cllr Williams (Wiltshire Council)

There were five members of the public present

1. To Record any Apologies.  

No Apologies Received

2. Declarations of Interest.
Members are reminded that, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, they must declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests and leave the meeting if appropriate. 

No Declarations Received

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting:
To approve and sign, as a correct record, the Minutes of March 2021

[bookmark: _Hlk71817890]The minutes were approved as a true record and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Robertson

4. Matters Arising:
To discuss any matters arising from the Minutes of the meeting on March 2021

No matters arising

5. General Public – Open Forum and Any questions

This was deferred for discussion after item 6

6. Standen Farm Footpath Proposal

Mr Parr distributed proposed footpath maps over the Standen Farm Estate and to balance out parishioners’ views and to provide a background to the proposal.

Cllr Pike was asked as a council to take a view and make a decision on the proposal.

Mr Parr stated that he was committed to making a legally binding agreement if supported by both Councils. The Footpaths were closed through Round Copse due to various issues as there had been a lot more footfall and with people straying off the paths onto private land and conservation areas where re-planting is taking place and a compromise is required.

Cllr Pike asked Mr Harker to speak on behalf of the Chute Conservation Society formed of residents who had walked paths through the estate for many years which had now taken away from them without any consultation and hence the DMO had been written.

Mr Harker advised that although comments on woodland management were understood they failed to understand why they could not walk through Round Copse which has been part of Parishoners walk for the last 40 years.
Shooting signs are out 365 days a year whether shooting going ahead are not but at least we now have progress with talks between the landowners and residents.
Wildlife management in respect the areas around the farm must also be taken into consideration and that more fences going up will cause wildlife to suffer.

Cllr Pike stated that discussions in the past with the late Mr Lambert may have been casual but a dialogue now should see the way ahead and make that known around the village.

Mr Parr stated that Conservations Area Signs that had been set up had been broken off and thrown in the hedge and that the reason for the proposal to be agreed is that they will put in an application to formally move footpath 15 and If the Parish Councils support this application this will be a compromise.

Cllr Pike stated that the Parish Council would discuss this to be an agenda item at the next meeting for a decision to be made.

7. Election of Chair and Declaration of Acceptance of Office 

Cllr Pike agreed to stand for a further year and was Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Robertson
.
Newly elected Chair presiding.

8. Election of Vice Chair

Cllr Stock agreed to stand as Vice Chairman.

9. Allocation of Roles and Responsibilities

i. Footpaths				Cllr Farrell	
ii. Highways				Mrs Wall/Cllr Pike		
iii. Village Hall				Mrs Wall
iv. King George Playing Field 		Mrs Wall/ Cllr Stock/Cllr Geraghty

10. To Approve the Council’s Standing Orders

The above were agreed and Proposed by Cllr Pike and Seconded by Cllr Geraghty

11.  To Receive a report from Wiltshire Council and Wiltshire Police

No Crime Wiltshire Police report received

Cllr Williams – Wiltshire Council

Cllr Williams advised that Wiltshire Council has not as yet formally sat.
A full report is annexed to the minutes.

12.  Correspondence - As received and if necessary, held at the clerk’s office

The Clerk advised that all correspondence had been sent out to all Councillors

13. Finance:

13.1 Accept and Sign the Annual Governance Statement

13.1.2 Accept and Sign the Accountability Return 2020/10Part 2

13.1.3 Review risk assessment for 2020/2021

13.1.4 Appoint a Competent Internal Auditor for 2021/22

13.1.6 Review Financial Regulations 2021-2022 

The Clerk advised that the Precept of £5174 had been received from Wiltshire Council and that the bank stood at £9447.

HMRC had paid the VAT reclaim of £87.12 into the KGF account and this would be refunded to the PC.

The above were and Proposed by Cllr Farrell and Seconded by Cllr Stock

13.2 Payments

13.2.1	Payment Clerks Salary May-June21 £328.14

13.2.2 Payment to HMRC £81.60

13.2.3	 Payment to Clerk for expenses May-June £119.40

13.2.4 Payment to SLCC £65.00

13.2.5 Payment to BHIB Insurance £84.00.  Payment made £653.56 and balance reinvoiced to Chute PC Cricket and KGF

The above payments were approved and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Robertson

14. To receive, consider and comment on Planning Applications as received from Wiltshire Council. 

PL/2021/03063 Long Bottom House Biddesden
Stables and Ancillary Buildings 

The above was supported and Proposed by Cllr Pike and Seconded by Cllr Farrell subject to no floodlighting being present on the area

15.  Footpaths

Cllr Stock stated that the Private signs removed in Green Wood which is on the Biddesden Estate.
It is proposed to ask Mr Tobutt to attend the next meeting.

16.  Highways Report

The pothole by 1 Pollards on the Clanville road has once again opened up. The Clerk to advise Wiltshire Council

17.  Village Hall Report

Mrs Wall updated that Broadband had finally been installed and would be upgraded to full fibre on May 17th.
The exterior decoration and wood repairs would commence at the end of June.
The designer clothes sale is on-going and so far raised £8400.

18.  Chute Village Design Statement – Cllr Geraghty

Cllr Geraghty advised that he had received no update from Cllr Hopton.
.
19.  KGF Report

Mrs Wall updated that a meeting had taken place and that the rubbish had mostly been removed from the rear of the container with the exception of wheels and tyres that had been dumped. This area would now be considered for a further storage unit for the fete equipment. The area around the play area would also be replaced with more secure dog proof fencing.

20.  Website

Mrs Wall advised that she had completed the Hugo Fox website but would now have to link it to the domain name.
A consideration will be made as to whether to have individual Chute Forest PC email addresses.

21.  Business to be transacted at our next meeting

Consideration to a village community event on the playing field 

No further business was raised and the Chair closed the meeting at 21.16














Annexe 1
[bookmark: _Hlk65753178]
Tidworth Area Board Report Apr 2019 – Mar 2021
1. Grants
· In 2019/20, Tidworth Area Board awarded @£67k of local grants to support around 34 local community projects levering in an additional £120k 
· In 2020/21 Tidworth Area Board has awarded @£61k to support around 15 local community projects levering in an additional £100k

2. Health and wellbeing
· The health and wellbeing group is a sub-group of the Area Board and focusses primarily on older and vulnerable people. In 2019, Tidworth Dementia Action Alliance was reviewed, and the meetings became part of the health and wellbeing group. 
· During the current pandemic and associated restrictions, the health and wellbeing group has taken on a wider role. It has attracted new partners including the Chamber of Commerce , local councils and Spurgeons and operated as a forum for discussing and addressing other local issues including young people, economy and resilient communities. It has met bi-monthly and compliments the Area Board meetings offering an informal forum to share information, discuss issues and propose solutions. Attendance has been good, and the meeting well received. However, the future structure of this group and the health and wellbeing group will be reviewed again once restrictions are lifted.
· Some of the projects that the area board organised or supported include:
· A successful over 75’s event held in Ludgershall Memorial Hall
· A very well attended educational day for the Nepalese community in Tidworth Garrison Theatre
· Area Awards event in the Memorial Hall to celebrate and thank some of our volunteers
· A separate working group was set up to explore how we can support and promote social prescribing. Plans including help with cooking, community allotments, and arts for those living with dementia were beginning to be put in place when the pandemic hit. However, funding has been put aside to support the surgery and other partners in delivering this during 2021.

3. COVID
· Since the first restrictions were put in place in March 2019, the Area Board and community engagement team was immediately called in to lead on the community side of the pandemic and to assist Wiltshire Council in carrying out all of its support activities. This has taken much of our time including setting up the support systems and the network of community groups. 
· We have been gathering information and intelligence regarding any issues within the area and where support is required. This has been used to inform both local action and that provided by Wiltshire Council and our partners
· The area board has also been active in sharing information with the public and local partners as well as helping ensure people understand and stick to the restrictions that are in place. 
· The Area Board has put together a status report which is a snap shot of what the main issues are in the community area. It is based upon both data acquired by a Joint Strategic Needs Analysis carried out every three years by Public Health and also what local groups and organisations are telling us. The next step will be to agree priorities for the area board soon after the May elections

4. Young people
· The Area Board has worked with several groups and organisations, providing funding so that they can expand their offer of positive activities to young people. These include funding for Collingbourne Youth cricket club, Tidworth Gymnastics club, Netheravon Football Club and Wellington Academy

· Advice and support has been offered to those areas looking to develop or extend a youth offering. Enford and Avon Youth group were supported to stay at Oxenwood and we worked with residents and groups from Ludgershall to see if a new offer could be established with the previous youth groups having stopped. Funding has been provided by the area board to Ludgershall boys and youth centre and we want to continue to work with the trustees to help it be a place to provide activities for local young people.
 
· In partnership with Salisbury Museum, we established a film and photographic project that has been working with young people identified by the Youth Offending Team to help give them skills and confidence.

· Working closely with the Army Welfare Service, a successful family learning festival  was run during Autumn 2019 as well as a follow up history day.

· A good relationship between Tedworth Equestrian and the Area Board was developed, and funding provided to allow young people who are at risk or who do not have access to this form of positive activity to experience it. 

· The healthy schools project is supported and partly funded by the area board. 7 primary and secondary schools are currently taking part which is the highest number in Wiltshire.

· Funding has now been agreed with the Army Welfare Service for them to run a series of pop up events throughout the community area for young people and families. This will start during summer 2021

· The Area Board is one of 6 Southern area boards who are working collaboratively to address the challenge of providing positive activities to young people in rural areas..

5. Community Area Transport Group (CATG)
This is a sub-group of the area board and focusses upon more minor highways issues. The following projects were completed during the past two years:
2019/20
I. Netheravon Village Gates & Signs
II. Collingbourne Ducis Gateways Phase 1
III. Collingbourne Kingston Gateways
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